MWA PRESIDENT'S LETTER APRIL 2015

WITH GOD IN THE GARDEN

Dear Sisters

It is a lovely Spring morning as I write this letter, it would make a perfect Easter morning! The sight of the sun always lifts my spirits and I hope it lifts yours too. I hope you all had a joyous Easter, having time not only to celebrate the resurrection of our Saviour but also time to enjoy the company of friends and family.

Most of you will be reading this in the week before MWA Day. I am looking forward to seeing many of you there and sharing in fellowship with you. I know the Sisters and probably the Brothers of the Dukinfield Congregation are working hard to put on what I am sure will be a wonderful occasion. Please remember them in your prayers this week and pray that they don't get too frazzled! On the day before, the Central Committee will meet, also at Dukinfield, please hold this meeting in your prayers. Once again we have not managed to find a representative from every District. Perhaps it is time to change the way MWA is organised, any suggestions would be gratefully received by myself or any member of the Executive Committee.

I would like to draw your attention to our Retreat, to be held at Stanton House in Oxfordshire from 4th to 6th September at a cost of £135. Please contact Norma Maynard for a booking form.

You are hopefully aware that in February 2016 the Unity Women's Conference is taking place in Surinam. A monthly prayer list is to be made available on the MWA page on the provinicial website. We are asked to pray either at 7am or 7pm daily using this list, although I am sure God will still be listening at all other times as well!!

I hope to see you all on Saturday

Sr Janet Cooper